

Quality Enhancement Plan

Progress Report Feb 14, 2017



Implementation Progress

SPC Weekly: The EDM Tip of the Week for the week of Feb 13 was a student submission: "DWYSYWD – Do what you say you will do." New QEP tips Digital signage began Jan 17.

Student Life: The first Student Activities *What Would You Do*, EDM scenario for spring 2017 began on Jan 18. The number of student participants for the WWYD scenarios will be included in the QEP Mid-Year Progress Report.

The Freshman Experience continues to introduce incoming students to the QEP. Participants respond to the QEP pre and posttest question. Freshman Experience sessions continue running Monday-Friday at both MLK and SWC.

Kevin Schantz and Victor Natera facilitated QEP EDM student focus groups Nov 28-30 and Dec 1. Cafeteria student focus groups first created in the fall 2016. Kevin will present results Feb 14 at Implementation Meeting. Focus groups will continue, with possible modifications.

The SPC EDM App will be unveiled in spring 2017. QEP will fund the Google Play Store subscription, at least temporarily. He is also exploring creating an iOS (Apple) EDM.

Ethics Bowl Team: Ethics Bowl team coach Andrew Hill will take Ethics Bowl students to observe the National Ethics Bowl Competition February 24-26, 2017 in Dallas, TX. Eight students will observe nationals and prepare for next year's competition.

QEP Directors: The directors met Feb 7, 9 and 13 and meet again Feb 14, 16 and 20. They will also meet with Ms. Mary Kunz about SEG Grants for possible guest lecturer, etc.

QEP Core/Implementation Team: Implementation Team met Jan 31, 2017, 2 – 4 pm in SLC 213. The Core Team did not meet Feb 7, 2017 due to "Good to Great" Strategic Planning Retreat. Implementation Team meets again Tuesday Feb 14 from 2 – 4 pm in SLC 213.

Assessment

CCSSE: Will be conducted again in Spring 2017.

Defining Issues Test Version-2 (DIT-2): DIT-2 score results reviewed by tri-directors.

Personal & Social Responsibility Inventory (PSRI): Waiting for results from external source.

Rubric Assessment: Calibration /assessment Feb 2-3; Artifacts to be in iRubric in late Feb.

External Constituent Surveys: External Constituents Surveys received.

Mid-Year Progress Report: QEP Mid-Year Progress Report will be finalized and posted on the Saint Philip's College QEP website in February and include all results.

Professional Development

Implementation Team trained on the use of BB Ultra in I-Team Meeting January 31, 2017.

Sonia Valdez coordinated rubric calibration and assessment Feb 2-3 for college-wide faculty assessment of artifacts, which will be uploaded in iRubric for the February assessment.

QEP Tri-directors participated in the "Good to Great" Strategic Planning Retreat Tuesday Feb 7

Assessment Showcase at "Good to Great" Strategic Planning Retreat February 7, 2017.

QEP Related Events

Student Life: Weekly Spirit Day-What Would You Do. Results to be included in Mid-Year Report.

QEP Tri-directors presented at the "Good to Great" Strategic Planning Retreat Tuesday Feb 7.

Best Practices Sharing QEP: Student Success Division, Friday Feb 10 SLC115 8:30-10:30 am.

Annual DC/ECHS Breakfast, Meet and Greet Monday Feb 13 Heritage Room 8:15 to 11:30 am.

Upcoming QEP Events

Best Practices Sharing QEP: Interdisciplinary Studies Division, CLR 301 Wednesday 15 Feb

Best Practices Sharing QEP: Division of Health Sciences, CHP 226 Wednesday 15 February

Best Practices Sharing QEP: Division of Arts & Sciences, SLC 115 Wednesday 15 February

Best Practices Sharing QEP: College Services Division, SLC Friday 17 February 2017

Best Practices Sharing QEP: Division of Applied Science and Technology, Wednesday 22 Feb

Best Practices Sharing QEP: Culinary Arts, Monday 17 April 2017

Best Practices Sharing QEP: President's Division, TBD

Teaching and Assessing QEP: Master Teacher Certification, week of Mar 20, 2017

Teaching and Assessing QEP: College-wide Faculty and Staff, TBD

Andrew Hill and Albert Vasquez will attend the Association of Practical and Professional Ethics (APPE) Annual Conference in Dallas Feb 23 – 26. Andrew Hill to drive van with eight students.

2017 Ethics Bowl Summer Workshop for Coaches, June 23-25, 2017 in Bloomington, IN.